

# Study Association Proto

## Yearly Report 2017-2018

5



10

### Board 7.0

Sander Koomen - Chairman

Quinten Tenger - Secretary & Officer of External Affairs

Sarah Hoekstra - Treasurer & Officer of Educational Affairs

Jaimy de Kok - Officer of Internal Affairs

15

20	1. Foreword	4
	2. General Updates	5
	2.1 Protopolis	5
	2.1.1 Boardroom	5
	2.1.2 Trash cans	5
25	2.1.3 Opening Hours	5
	2.1.5 Mugs	5
	2.1.6 Coffee consumption	6
	2.1.7 Interior	6
	2.2 Merchandise	6
30	2.3 Website	6
	2.4 Interaction Technology	7
	2.5 Candidate Board	7
	3. Activity policy	8
	3.1 Committee introduction	8
35	3.2 Committee communication	8
	3.3 Committee size	8
	3.4 Proto Day	8
	3.5 Spotlight on committees	9
	3.6 Activity Distribution	9
40	3.7 Event Promotion	9
	3.8 Facebook group	10
	4. Member policy	11
	4.1 Alumni	11
	4.2 International students	11
45	4.3 Protopeners	11
	4.4 Active members	11
	4.5 Board accessibility	11
	4.6 Forming committees	11
	5. Educational Policy	12
50	5.1 Informing the students	12
	5.2 Educational mail	12
	5.3 Practice material database	12

	5.4 Book sale	13
	5.5 Educational panels	13
55	5.6 Education committee	13
	5.7 Study nights	13
	5.8 Master market	14
	6. External Policy	15
	6.1 External support	15
60	6.1.1 Financial sponsorship	15
	6.1.2 Creative sponsorship	15
	6.1.3 Lunch lectures	15
	6.2 Member discount	15
	6.3 Acquisition Committee	15
65	6.4 External promotion policy	16
	7. Financial policy	17
	7.1 Usage of surplus Sponsorship	17
	8. Other things	18
	8.1 Foundation ICE & S.T.C. ExplorAsia	18
70	8.2 DokuWiki	18
	9. Committees	19
	9.1 Activity Committee Extraordinaire	19
	9.2 Acquisition committee	19
	9.3 Board of Advisors	19
75	9.4 BonCie	19
	9.5 Culture Committee	20
	9.6 Camp Committee	20
	9.7 Dies	20
	9.8 DIYCie	21
80	9.9 EducaCie	21
	9.10 EmergenCie	21
	9.11 Entropcy	21
	9.12 EEMCS-trip	21
	9.13 First-Year committee	22
85	9.14 FishCie	22
	9.15 Gala Committee	22

	9.16 GraphiCie	22
	9.17 Guild of Drafters	23
	9.18 Handyman Committee	23
90	9.19 Have You Tried Turning It Off And On Again committee	23
	9.20 Kick-In Committee	24
	9.21 Magazine Committee	24
	9.22 OmNomCom	25
	9.23 P.S.C. Lee Ho	25
95	9.24 pLAN	25
	9.25 Protography	26
	9.26 Prototrip	26
	9.27 SportCie	26
	9.28 Symposium Committee	27
100	9.29 TIPCie	27
	10 Appendix	28
	A - Activity distribution	28
	B - Studynight overview	37

105

# 1. Foreword

While a board of four members was very challenging, we tried to make the most of it. We all had our difficulties and learning opportunities at some point, but with the help of our Board of Advisors, the previous boards and all of our active and members we still had a memorable year.

110 Many new committees have been formed and all have performed successfully this year, thanks again to our amazing active members.

To all who helped us, supported us and stayed patient with us throughout the year: thank you. You are the reason Proto is so amazing every year and we definitely could not have done this without you. We believe the next board will be able to do so much for you, and we wish them all the best in  
115 doing so.

120

125

130

*In this document, the seventh board of S.A. Proto reflects on the past year of them being a board. If there are any questions regarding this document, you can send them to [board7.0@proto.utwente.nl](mailto:board7.0@proto.utwente.nl).*

## 2. General Updates

### 135 2.1 Protopolis

#### 2.1.1 Boardroom

As mentioned in the half-yearly report, we no longer have exclusive rights to reserving the boardroom. There have been no issues for the board reserving the boardroom through Alfred and there has been enough clarity on the needs of the study on their use of the boardroom for projects.

#### 140 2.1.2 Trash cans

The system with the trash cans in the Protopolis and the larger waste isle on the balcony has worked out quite well in the last few months of the year. Although there was some unclarity what had to happen with the trash cans in Protopolis, arrangements have been made with Asito so they refresh the trash bags in the morning when we put the cans outside next to the waste isle. When this did not happen, we were able to call the service desk and it would often be sorted out within the hour.

#### 2.1.3 Opening Hours

The opening hours presented no problem. There were no changes made to the opening hours, since we noticed that they worked fine the year before. *It depended on the activity that took place if Proto stayed open longer than 22:00 on a Proto day.* Most of the times this happened when a movie night took place and people wanted to watch a second one, or when a game night was very fun and people did not want to go home yet. Sometimes Proto closed earlier then this due to the fact that there were not a lot of people in Proto, or none even. This presented no problem, in some cases a Protopener took over when the board member wanted to go home but people were still working.

Most of the time Proto stayed open during a MoAD (*Monday Afternoon Drink*) since not everybody wanted to go and because sometimes there was no organized MoAD. On Friday however, we sometimes closed around 16:00 since most people wanted to go home anyway. Sometimes people were still working in Proto, in which case one of these people would keep Proto open until 17:30. The opening hours did not present a problem to the attendance of the MoAD or FriAD (*Friday Afternoon Drink*).

#### 160 2.1.5 Mugs

This year, the board decided to continue the policy that board 6.0 started. This worked quite good. There were some hiccups along the way, such as people not understanding why their mug had disappeared but after some explaining, everything worked out fine. After the first module, the board received some feedback, which was used in the other modules. This feedback worked really well and avoided further complications. During the second half of the year, a lot of mugs were hidden in places by people that should not hide mugs. A discussion arose about who should, and who should not hide mugs, in the end, it was decided that only the board or the active Protopener should hide mugs and only in places were it would not be able to break. This new rule turned out to please everyone and thereby solved the problem all together.

### 170 **2.1.6 Coffee consumption**

Halfway through the year, we switched to Kanis & Gunnink to save on coffee costs after a coffee tasting was held. This has saved us almost €40 in a few months time compared to the spending costs of last year. It was supposed to save a bit more in the last months if we drank the same amount of coffee which means if we continued with Douwe Egberts, we probably would have gone even higher than last year. We advise the next board(s) to continue with this brand of coffee as it tastes basically the same and will save quite a lot of money.

### **2.1.7 Interior**

Due to the loss of the boardroom, another solution had to be found for working space and the storage of crates and boxes. This space was found by changing the interior of the Protopolis. A shelf has been placed on the wall above the cabinets. On the shelf, there is enough space for the crates and boxes. More space has been found in the old packing room. Work space has been generated by changing the interior. A desk has been added and the couches have moved. Because of this change, a large desk has been set up in the far end of the Protopolis , creating four workplaces. In order to generate enough room for the desks, the OmNomCom had to shift. This entire change of interior seems to work quite well. The board did not receive many complaints. In addition, the couches had to be moved. This turned out to create an even more livingroom-feeling than before. Many people were happy with both the increase in workspace and the cozy Proto feeling.

## **2.2 Merchandise**

This year some new merchandise has been made and some old merchandise was brought back. The new merchandise consist of Proto socks and Proto pens. The proto pens are free and a part of them have been reserved for the Kick-In and next year. The socks are €3,50 per pair. Since the socks have their own design they are a little pricey. The socks were promoted as much as possible but not all the pre-ordered socks were sold. However, a lot of socks will be ordered and will be available via the OmNomCom again in the upcoming year. Next to this the Omnomcom sweater was brought back, which people could buy via a pre-order in the Omnomcom. A couple of them were sold, one of the reasons that not a lot of them were sold could be that most people already have enough sweaters and hoodies.

There were still a lot of stickers, sunglasses and RFID keychains which meant we did not have to order new ones. There is still a stock left of these things which can be used in the upcoming year. It would be nice to have something new again next year if the association has enough money for it.

## **2.3 Website**

The Have You Tried Turning It Off And On Again committee has made some big changes to the website this year. Some of the biggest are that all of the content from the wiki on the site has been moved to the DokuWiki, and that there have been several functional and aesthetical updates to ProTube.

## 2.4 Interaction Technology

Half way through the year, the board had a meeting with the board of Inter-*Actief*, the program director of the Master Human Media Interaction (HMI), and the program director of Interaction Technology. In this meeting, the future of both masters was discussed. All parties agreed that Interaction Technology would have a better fit with Proto than it would have with Inter- *Actief*. For this reason, it was decided that Interaction Technology would move to Proto while previous HMI members will stay at Inter-*Actief*. In order to better understand the needs and wishes of a master student, a drink was held. Some Interesting information came from this, about what master students find interesting and about what master students are looking for in an association. This information will be very useful for next year. Our association has also been invited to help with the newly invented master Kick-In. This Kick-In was organised by the EEMCS associations to better the relations between master students and the associations.

## 2.5 Candidate Board

Our previous board added a lot of information to the introductory documents of the board functions. We did the same in our year. We added all the things we found to be necessary for them to know. A document containing some standard procedures has been made to keep track of what the candidate board members should know for the start of next year, such as closing Proto, throwing away the cardboard etc. This way they can begin their year more smoothly because they already know how to do these things. Another document was also created with some other tips and things to think about, such as who will be managing the Facebook page etc.



## 230 **3. Activity policy**

### **3.1 Committee introduction**

In the beginning of the year, we organised function introductions again. These introduction have been given for the chairman, secretary, treasurer and the newly added promotion functions. They were well visited and proved useful for the participants. The promotion introduction was a particular  
235 success. During this introduction the GraphiCie responsible talked about how you can request a poster or different designs; what the best methods are for promoting an activity; all while keeping in mind the difference between big and small activities. This proved to work well, since there were almost no miscommunications about requesting posters and in what way the GraphiCie is able to help regarding promotion (materials).

### 240 **3.2 Committee communication**

As stated in the half-yearly report, in the beginning of the year some joined activities had taken place which went well in some aspects and could improve in others. It is always difficult to organize activities with more than one committee. It was tried again at the end of the year between the SportCie and the First Year Committee. This went well until the date was close by and almost only  
245 committee members were signed up, this is why the committees decided to cancel the event. However the communication was made easy due to the fact that there was one person in both committees which could easily give messages between the two. It would be easier for both committees if there would be a person in both. However, if this is not possible, then assigning a person from each committee to be responsible for the contact between both would be the next best  
250 thing. During this time, the SportCie and the Kick-in committee are working together on an activity. Until this point the communication is going well.

### **3.3 Committee size**

For non-supporting committees, the size worked well, the size for these committees differ. There was however an issues with the size of the Guild of Drafters. This is further discussed in 9.17.

### 255 **3.4 Proto Day**

During Proto Day small activities were organised, such as board game nights and movie nights. A steady group of board game enthusiasts were again very active this year. These people helped in promoting the board game nights by talking about it in the protopolis. They sometimes suggested that they wanted to play different games and were okay with keeping Proto open even if the board  
260 had to leave earlier. This happened mostly in the beginning of the year since the committees were just starting out and did not have any activities planned yet. Every week we looked at what would be a nice thing to do on Proto Day and looked at how the previous one went to see what we could improve. We tried our best at promoting early so that people would know what activity would take place, but that proved difficult since most people were a little confused if we promoted a Proto Day  
265 activity more than a week in advance. In the middle of the year, more activities were planned on

Wednesdays, which meant that we did not have to think of something to do every week. The end of the year is always a difficult time to plan activities in since students focus more on getting good grades and finish their year. The attendance of the Proto Day during the last couple of weeks was very low. That is why we decided to not organise things anymore but just keep Proto open for people to hang out.

270

### 3.5 Spotlight on committees

The spotlights were a very nice touch to promoting committees but also for new students to get to know the association a little bit more. The schedule was followed well for most of the year. There was some editing in the order due to some late entries and changes made to the date of some bigger activities. Most of the committees have had their chance to be in the spotlight. It may be good idea to send the emails to the committees a little earlier so that they have enough time to write a piece and take a photo. Next to this, some different questions would be nice. It would be a good idea to change some questions depending on the committee that is answering them so that all the pieces are interesting to read. It is a nice way to promote the committees if they want to put in the time.

275

280

### 3.6 Activity Distribution

There were a lot of activities this year. Mostly during Module 2 and Module 3, since by then most committees started working on activities. There is an overview of all the activities in categories of what kind of activity it is and what committee organized it. You can find this overview in **Appendix A**. A spike in alcohol related activities was seen before the half yearly GMM, after which we paid more attention to distribute and minimize these activities. Committees also looked at ways to make activities which involved alcohol more accessible for non-drinkers. Getting the distribution right still proves to be challenging. It is important for the board members to communicate well with each other about what activities they are planning so that not everything overlaps. This did not always go as expected a couple of times, which resulted in some of the activities being either canceled or moved.

285

290

### 3.7 Event Promotion

Event promotion proved to be a little difficult this year. During the half yearly GMM some comments were made about the way that activities are promoted. Most of these comments were helpful. The biggest problem that was noticed was that the activities were mostly promoted on the Proto Facebook which not everybody is a member of anymore. This is why more emails were sent to members for the bigger activities to try to reach more people. This proved to help a little more but still some activities had a very low attendance rate. A lot of activities were also promoted in the first and second year Whatsapp groups, which at one point was seen as annoying and regarded as spam. Pay attention to not do this to much next year.

295

300

For some activities a Facebook event was made which helped with inviting non Proto members. This has proved very useful for the Dies end party.

305 The newsletter was used to promote all the activities throughout the year. Feedback we got from the newsletter was that not a lot of people read them, which is a shame. At one point, a function was added to the newsletter in which the board could put their own texts. This helped a lot with getting some general info across to let people know about things that are too small to send in an individual e-mail. It would be nice to use this function more constantly and more frequently. More word-of-mouth promotion was used but it did not always prove to be useful. Some events were promoted well but still not a lot of people wanted to go. The reason depended on the activity and the committee. However, for some activities it proved quite helpful. An example was the EEMCS BBQ which more than 40 people joined.

Promotion is always a difficult, it would be a good idea to look into new ways to promote next year. Or look for ways to improve the methods that the association already uses.

### 3.8 Facebook group

315 The Facebook group is one of the most used ways to promote events and update most of the members of our association. The Facebook group is a nice place for people to keep themselves updated about Proto, since not everyone is signed up for the email list and also not everything is send over the email list. However, the group should not be the only place for promotion. It is a nice idea to think of new ways to use the group.

320 The frequency of messages should be paid more attention to. Sometimes too many post were placed on the group which meant that one or two would be overlooked. In the beginning of the year the maximum of posts was one in the morning and one in the afternoon. But when the year progressed, less attention was paid to this, this was mostly due to the fact that people paid less attention to this. This is why sometimes to many post were placed on the group and things were overlooked.

325

330

## 4. Member policy

### 4.1 Alumni

335 Two drinks were planned for this academic year and one of these actually took place. This was positively received by alumni, especially with Gerrit's presence. At the end of the year, the committee was looking into new ideas for activities aside from drinks. The current board responsible will stay in the committee for now to direct a smooth transition with the new board responsible.

### 4.2 International students

340 The board promoted the Buddy program in the beginning of the year, which was actually already on the late side. Since the Buddy program starts every half year it would be advisable to promote the Buddy program after the Christmas break and at the end of the academic year so the next board(s) will not be too late with promoting it if they choose to promote this (or a similar) initiative in the future.

### 4.3 Protopeners

345 The Protopeners were requested more punctually in the second half of the year compared to the first half. When a Protopener was needed there would always be someone available either the Thursday or Friday before or if necessary on the day itself.

### 4.4 Active members

350 This year for the Active Member Activity we went to the large swimming pool at De Eemhof. The event was moved due to popular demand, but because of the high initial price and the fact that it was still a busy period for all years, not a lot of people were able to join. For the people that were able to attend, it was a lot of fun nonetheless.

### 4.5 Board accessibility

355 While the board members tried their best to stay approachable and present in the Protopolis, this was not always possible since with only four members and full schedules, full-time presence is hard to achieve. This also became evident in the survey halfway through the year, where the results on the board's accessibility was mixed.

### 4.6 Forming committees

360 Like last year, people were divided over committees according to interest and motivation. Although more people became involved with the association near the end of the year, attendance at the second committee market was remarkably lower than the first. Nonetheless, all of the committees were eventually filled.

## 5. Educational Policy

365

During this year, a lot of action has been taken in the first half of the year, because of this, not many new things were introduced in the second half of this year. Quite some action that was taken turned out to work fine, so it was not changed in the second half of this year. All italic text is taken from the half-yearly report, the updates can be found underneath each separate heading.

### 370 5.1 Informing the students

*The plan for this year was to visit the first and second year students during the lectures and notifying the students about the flowchart and the EducaCie. The effect of this was that the committee received emails with questions this year. This was a noticable difference with last year. It was also noticed that students are using the flowchart, which is a nice thing to see. There are a few minor errors on the flowchart that need to be*  
375 *changed but furthermore, the flowchart is up to date. A start has been made with the addition of internships on the flowchart. However, due to the many choices within Creative Technology, the flowchart seems to be full. A solution is still to be found.*

### 5.2 Educational mail

*This year, we started with making a feedback document for every module. This was done by combining and*  
380 *translating the minutes from the CREEC evaluations (CreaTe Evaluation Committee), the minutes from the EducaCie, and the findings from the Officer of Educational Affairs. This turned out to be more work than was expected because it was a lot of material to work with. However, it is very much worth the time and effort because students seem to appreciate the clear documentation. Also, program staff appreciate the evaluations. For this reason, The Officer of Educational Affairs has decided to continue making these evaluations.*

385 The evaluations done in the first two quartiles turned out to be very useful. However, due to a change of functions, there was not enough time to write the evaluations for the third quartile. This is a shame because the evaluations were highly appreciated by both students and staff. This is why the evaluations were reintroduced in the fourth quartile.

*An anonymous email option was provided by the Have You Tried Turning It Off And On committee, students can*  
390 *now send an anonymous email to the EducaCie. We received an email before this was an option, so we expect that this tool will be used sometimes. The EducaCie did in fact receive email via this tool, which is very nice to see.*

### 5.3 Practice material database

*The practice material database has been moved to the wiki together with all its content, this was done because*  
395 *it was more suitable than the way it was put on the website. More exams and summaries have been added. A new structure has been applied which makes it easier to find your way in the database. The old practice material database has been removed from the website because It now has been fully moved to the DokuWiki. This is further discussed in 8.2, DokuWiki.*

## 400 5.4 Book sale

*In the beginning of the year, there were some difficulties with the deliveries of the books for the first years. This turned out to be a university wide problem. It turned out the studystore did not live up to the agreements made. The CEO (Convention of Educational Officers) is discussing this problem with studystore to make sure this does not happen again.*

## 405 5.5 Educational panels

*This year, we want to have better communication between the CREEC, the EducaCie and the Officer of Educational Affairs. This was discussed with Erik Faber, who agreed with this. There now is a meeting every six weeks with Erik and these three parties. the result of this meeting is that there is a clearer overview of the similarities and differences in outcome from the different parties. This will most certainly be continued because*

410 *it is very useful for the study and its development. Furthermore, there also is a meeting with the student assessor. This is a person who is also in the faculty council. This way, there is a clear communication between the Officer of Educational Affairs and the faculty council.*

*The OLC (Opleidings Commissie) has shifted from an advisory council to a participation council, as by law, in the beginning of the year. This means that the members of the council have more responsibilities. It took some time*

415 *to adjust to this new appointment. Because of this adjustment, the Officer will have to put more time in this council. Workgroups were made to ensure an active attitude towards both students and the university.*

*A new Module Manual template has been introduced in the beginning of the academic year. Both the officer of Educational Affairs and the Program Coordinator noticed a difference in the use and usefulness of these documents. There is still room for improvement in for instance Module 8, but*

420 *overall it turned out to be quite useful.*

## 5.6 Education committee

*The committee is still meeting every week. Also an evaluation of the new course 'Intercultural Communication' was done. This was done because the opinions from the students differed a lot from each other. The teacher and CreaTe staff really appreciated the fact that the committee wanted to put in time and effort to make his*

425 *course even better. If there will be more new courses, the committee will evaluate those as well. A poster was designed for the committee so the existence of the committee would be more clear under students. This seems to be working, the committee has received more mail and intel since the poster was put up on the bulletin board. The committee has a meeting every week, from this comes very useful information for evaluating the study. Because the meeting is happening often, immediate action can be taken by the committee or the Officer*

430 *of Educational Affairs if something needs to be handled.*

*The committee has been busy with solving some problems regarding the last module projects. The committee also tried to provide some more clarity by regarding the enrolment for master programs. Some ideas for next year were made and discussed.*

## 5.7 Study nights

435 *This year, a schedule was made for the study nights for each separate module. This was done about three weeks before the new module. Then the teachers were informed so they could tell if they wanted a study night or if they were okay with the organizing of a study night for their course. Student assistants were also asked earlier, which resulted in easier finding of student assistants. Because of the schedule, it was possible to make a poster with the dates of the study nights and the module coordinator was able to put the dates on Blackboard*

440 *which resulted in higher attendance. The Education Committee helped out during the study nights. An overview of the study nights and the attendance at these nights can be found in **appendix C**.*

During the third quartile, there was little the need for study nights, because the modules in the third quartile are well organised and more doable to study than the other modules. For that reason, no schedule was made. For the fourth quartile some study nights were again planned. Unfortunately  
445 the planning was not optimal, which resulted in a low turn up. Next year, it could be useful to ask the teachers if they would like to have a study night prior to the module.

## 5.8 Master market

*The plan for this year was to organize a EEMCS-wide mastermarket. Atlantis thought this was a cool idea so a meeting was planned with the Officer of Educational Affairs of Atlantis, the study advisor for Creative  
450 Technology, and the department exchange coordinator for ATLAS. Unfortunately, a master market was never organized. It turned out that the university organized the 'masters of impact' week. This is a week in which all kinds of activities are organized for our own students that are looking for a master at the University of Twente. When this came out in January, the study program decided not organize a master market at all. Because of  
455 this, it was decided to organize another event. It will probably be in the form of a minor market where third and older years students can talk about the minor they did so our second years students can get a clearer view on the possibilities.*

Due to time shortage, and bad planning at the end of the officer of Educational Affairs, the minor market did not take place. This was mainly because the Officer of Educational Affairs was notified about the cancellation of the master market quite late. There was simply too little time for both  
460 ideation and realization of the minor market. It would be a good idea to have better communication between the organizing parties to make sure expect actions are met.

465

## 6. External Policy

### 6.1 External support

#### 6.1.1 Financial sponsorship

470 The target amount of €4800,- has been more than reached, as well as the personal target of €5000,-, because €5866,- in financial sponsorship has been acquired. However, the set goal of €1200,- for lunch lectures has not been reached, but more on that in 6.1.3.

#### 6.1.2 Creative sponsorship

475 Creative sponsorship has also been acquired, albeit not by the Officer of External Affairs, but by the DIYCie for the Build-Your-Own Handheld event. It was a little difficult to look for creative sponsorship in specific, as it is not something very specific and if companies could offer financial sponsorship, that was always preferred. This is because Proto is dependent on financial sponsorship and not necessarily on creative sponsorship.

#### 6.1.3 Lunch lectures

480 In the past year, no lunch lectures have been given as part of sponsorship deals. One company has already paid for one in the upcoming year, though. It seems as if companies are not interested in giving lunch lectures, as a lot of effort has been put in coming up with interesting and relevant topics for lunch lectures with contacted companies and they were brought up every single company visit. In the end though, companies turned out to just not want to give lunch lectures. Most of the time, they simply preferred giving other types of sponsorship.

### 485 6.2 Member discount

490 From the beginning of the year, the advantages of the Proto member pass have been promoted both by word-of-mouth and by means of a specially designed poster that has hung around Protopolis for the entire year. However, this did not really seem to improve the awareness of the advantages, as many people were still surprised when they found out about it one way or another. One new membership discount has been added (Mitra) and one has ended (Soestdijk has gone out of business).

### 6.3 Acquisition Committee

495 An extensive evaluation has been held at the end of the year, which revealed some interesting new insights. One of these insights was the fact that it was hard for the Officer of External Affairs to delegate tasks, as a big part of the committee consisted of new members that still needed to be trained for corporate contact. This caused the rest of the committee to feel like there was not that much to do, while in fact, there was. This also caused the members to not feel very involved in the committee, which did not improve morale. Things that improved productivity within the committee included the shift of the chairman function from the board responsible to a dedicated member and



500 the calling moments, at which the new committee members were taught the basics of corporate  
contact. These were quite a hassle to plan because of everyone's schedules, which were all very  
prone to last-minute changes. Something that also did not help was the fact that some of the  
505 general members were rarely at meetings due to other responsibilities. This made it look like the  
committee was less binding than it is supposed to be. Attendance to the weekly meetings and  
quality of the minutes of these meetings have both improved steadily throughout the year. Next  
year, the committee will be smaller to improve communication and involvement. It will also be made  
clearer to the people that are interested in this committee that it requires more time than the  
average committee.

## 6.4 External promotion policy

510 Though the bulletin board for external promotion in Proto was never empty in the past year, there  
have not been any startups that have taken advantage of the reduced pricing for them. The advice is  
to keep the reduced pricing and to promote it more extensively.

515

520

## 7. Financial policy

525 This year, the function of treasurer went a little different than previous years, due to personal  
circumstances, it was decided in May to shift the function from the Officer of Internal Affairs to the  
Officer of Educational Affairs. The Officer of Educational Affairs was by that time already covering  
some of the responsibilities of the treasurer and was the vice-treasurer. If you have any questions  
about this, you can contact board 7.0 via the email address mentioned at the beginning of this  
document.

### 7.1 Usage of surplus Sponsorship

530 Because of inconsistencies in the bookkeeping until the end of May, it was unclear how much money  
there was, therefore it was also unknown how much money the board could spend. Because of this,  
not as much money was spent as was possible. This led to a profit of €5413,36. This money will be  
added to the liquidity reserves of the association.

535

540

545

## 8. Other things

### 550 8.1 Foundation ICE & S.T.C. ExplorAsia

Another successful study trip has passed. For the payment of the travel agency, a loan was made with the university via Proto. The debt will be paid back via Proto before december 2018. The trip turned out to be a great success. The board of Foundation ICE is already taking action into finding a new board for the next study trip.

### 555 8.2 DokuWiki

In the first half of the year, the board together with the Have You Tried Turning It Off And On Again committee decided to extend the use of the DokuWiki. *This started with moving the practice material database (for educational purposes such as exams and summaries) from the website to the wiki. This was done because the frontend structure of the database was more clear on the wiki, also because it makes more sense from an IT perspective. After this first step, it was decided to also move other parts of the website to the wiki. These parts include all the documents that were formerly known as the wiki on the website. This was done in stages because it turned out to cost quite some time.* Not many complaints were heard against the use of the wiki, an extra information email was sent about how to use the wiki, this may have helped. It is recommended to send an informational mail every six months about how to use the DokuWiki to ensure clarity.

570

575

## 9. Committees

During this year, a lot of things already happened in the first half of the year. A big part what happened in the beginning of the year was already evaluated and if it worked out fine the way of working was not changed in the second half of the year. All italic text is taken from the half-yearly report, the updates can be found underneath each separate heading.

More information about these activities can be found in the half yearly report.

### 9.1 Activity Committee Extraordinaire

The ACE made a big switch this year due to the fact that almost everyone in the committee was new. However, the new members have all been active in other committees so they know how things work in them. The cooperation in the committee went well, everyone was able to work well together. M

The activity that was organized next was the murder dinner. A story was found and was adapted so that it would be nice to do for the amount of people that came. Most of the participants were first years, which was nice to see that they wanted to participate in these kinds of things. However, the story was a little hard for some people to get into. If the committee wants to do it again next year, they should look into getting a story that is fun and interesting for everyone. The rest of the activity was found fun so it would be very nice to keep the tradition going and doing it again next year.

After these activities the committee focussed mainly on the big end of the year activity which would be an amazing race kind of activity. Unfortunately, due to almost no participants, the activity was canceled. The biggest reason for this was the timing of the event. It would take place during module 8 and module 4 which are very busy modules. Therefore the committee decided to postpone the activity to next year. The committee will look into what date is the best to do it, which will probably be somewhere in module 2 and module 6.

### 9.2 Acquisition committee

See 6.3.

### 9.3 Board of Advisors

In the second half of the year, the board planned on engaging with the Board of Advisors more actively for advice and help. This has worked out quite well, as some situations required a more direct approach (for instance a bus cancelling the day before the active member activity).

### 9.4 BonCie

During the general members meeting in April, it was decided to start with a new committee, the BonCie. The responsibility of this committee was to make sure there would be more flora in the Protopolis. This was done by buying plants with money that was raised via the sale of yearlings. The sale of the baby-plants turned out to be a great success and more money was raised than initially

610 budgeted. Because of this, it was possible to buy not one, but two plants for the Protopolis. The members liked the plants a lot and even gave them names. Unfortunately, one of the plants turned out to be sick so the committee had to dispose of this plant. Luckily, there was money for a substitute plant. both organisms are now living a happy life in the Protopolis. They are being taken good care of.

## 615 9.5 Culture Committee

This year, the culture committee had big plans. For instance, they wanted to work together with other committees to organize a big activity, do a cool activity on campus and of course, live up to the culture committee expectations. The first activity was a big success, the fright night together with the ACE was a lot of fun. After this good start, the committee organised some other fun activities but  
620 due to unfortunate advertising, not many people showed up. The "celebrating successful singles"-night had a lot of potential but there were lots of other activities in that week. The easter egg hunt was a lot of fun to do, but for some unknown reason, not many people signed up. The odds changed with the GeoGuessr evening in May, where a lot of people came and had fun. The last event, the Chinese food evening, was a very promising concept, because Parvis (Erik's teacher) was willing to  
625 tell the members about the Chinese food culture. Again not many people signed up, but it was still a fun and informative evening nonetheless.

## 9.6 Camp Committee

This year's camp was the first camp to feature the help of older-years students in the form of activists: EROs, Protographers/Videographers, Drafters and general help. While there were some  
630 communication issues towards the activists on expectations and details, the overall experience was positive. Activists did not have to do that much and could still enjoy the activities, making the camp much more suitable for up to 100 people unlike the year before where the amount of participants was a big issue. There was also some unclarity on the rules of liquor for both participants and the committee, it is therefore advised for the next board(s) to look into clarifying these rules and  
635 enforcing them.

## 9.7 Dies

The theme of this years dies was 'Once upon a Dies'. The committee was very enthusiastic about organizing the dies. They worked well together and agreed to things fairley quickly. A lot of fun activities were organized, some standard ones and some new ones that would fit the theme. For  
640 some activities there were not a lot of participants, which was a shame. This was mostly due to one cause, which was timing. The committee decided to do the Dies the weeks before the actual birthday even though this was not the best idea. During the half yearly GMM we already discussed this problem and the reason for this decision is stated in the revised half yearly report. It is however a good idea that the next dies will not take place during exam time for the first and second year  
645 students.

Promotion went better this year. It helped that there were a lot of GraphiCie members in the Dies committee which made the designing of the posters a lot easier. The posters were made in time, but

at one point too many posters were hung on the board which made it a little overwhelming if people walked by the poster boards. Looking into getting this a little better would be a good idea. A facebook event was made for the party which helped get the word out to other associations as well. The party was a big success.

## 9.8 DIYCie

This was the first time this committee organised our characteristic big DIY workshop of the year, and it worked out very well. 33 participants were able to attend the workshop and build their own system. Because of the effort of writing the manual and prototyping put into the activity beforehand with the help of additional experienced volunteers, the workshop went smoothly. The event did have to be moved because of a late shipment of a critical part but this did not hinder the workshop in any other way.

In the second half of the year, the committee has focused on ideation and prototyping for the next event.

## 9.9 EducaCie

This information can be found under heading 5.6.

## 9.10 EmergenCie

It took a while for the two board members to get their ERO course so the board had to depend on other EROs a lot in the beginning of the year. In the end an ERO was always found for an activity. Later on in the year a few members had to leave the committee but a few more joined as well, keeping the total amount of members in the committee the same.

## 9.11 Entropy

Starting the year with a great activity, one of the purposes of this new committee was immediately realised. The Entropy also helped other committees with their activities when they came short on manpower or facilities. After a miscommunication in the beginning of the year, communication between the committee and the board, and between the committee and other committees was enhanced. There have not been miscommunications with this committee since. Near the end of the year the committee organised part of the Schrala and started looking for new members, and with success. They also started working on a new activity for the beginning of next college year, continuing their work and policy which proved successful this year.

## 9.12 EEMCS-trip

The EEMCS-trip was a big success this year. The trip went to Vienna, which is a good location since it is not too far with the bus and food, going out etc. were not too expensive. The committee worked well together and came to agreements quickly. Normally the committee consists of new members

every year, this year there were two people that had done it the previous year which made coming to conclusions easier.

685 The weekend itself went very well. However, during the trip some people changed their minds about wanting to participate in activities. It is a good idea to look better and earlier into what people want to do during the trip so that everything can be reserved on time and there will be less problems during the trip itself.

### 9.13 First-Year committee

690 What started out as a committee that was mostly new to doing committee work, has grown out to be a committee with members that are now very active within Proto, so it can be concluded that the committee has made members more enthusiastic about both student activism and Proto. There were some issues regarding too many alcohol-related activities in the middle of the year, but after this was made clear, a conscious effort has been made to prevent more alcohol-related activities. In the past year, quite a lot of activities have had to either be moved or canceled. Whenever they were moved, it was almost always simply because of a miscommunication between board members and  
695 whenever they were canceled, it was almost always because almost only members of the committee had signed up for the activity. A lot of effort has been put into the promotion of the activities, so it is likely that cancellation was usually a result of unfortunate planning. Many creative ideas for new activities have been proposed this year, of which *Ik hou van Proto* was one of the most well-received ones. The committee of next year will likely look into the possibilities of organizing a similar activity  
700 again next year.

### 9.14 FishCie

705 In the past year, the committee once again made sure our lovely fish are alive. New members for the committee were found. A fun activity was planned in which participants could collect candy worms by playing mini games. This was a great success. A new lid for the aquarium was made so the fish would not get sick from the paint of the old lid. First the committee wanted to ask the Handyman committee but in the end, the committee turned out to make the lid on its own. The committee also helped with the survival of one of the fishes of study association LiNK by lending them some equipment, this fish is still alive so it worked out.

### 9.15 Gala Committee

710 After the advice of last year, the gala committee did decide to budget less for the gala and the result was very positive. We recommend keeping the budget

Because of this year's chaos surrounding the gala pre-activities we recommend the next board to start the planning of these activities with the other boards a lot earlier in the year.

### 9.16 GraphiCie

715 *A lot has changed for this committee this year. A small group of people was put together to organize the committee more. As said in the yearly policy plan, some new functions have been made and until*

now it is working very well. The organization has held some evaluation meetings to discuss how things are going and if there are things that we can improve. One of the things that came forth from these meetings was a list were the committee keeps track of how many times a member has been  
720 late with a poster. This way it is easy to keep track of unmotivated people and they can be put into time-out after we talk to them. The introduction period of one module for new members has worked very well. The people that wanted to join the committee made three posters each over the course of two months. This way it was easy to see which people were dedicated and which people still had to practice more. In the end, everyone joined and has already made a couple of different posters. It was  
725 sometimes difficult for some people to do all three of the posters due to different circumstances. It is wise to make these exceptions more clear. The quality of the posters have gone up from last year, judging from the responses of committees and comments from members in the Protopolis.

The communication with other committees has also improved since the beginning of the year. Committee members are sending their poster request on time nine out of ten times. Next to this, the  
730 communication between the poster designer and the requesting committee has gone better since we remind the designers to contact the contact person from the requesting committee. This part can still be improved over the rest of the year since there have been some miscommunications about the deadline of the posters. This was set by the GraphiCie to two weeks before the activity, but some committees have expressed the desire to see the posters sooner.

## 735 9.17 Guild of Drafters

The committee started out quite large due to the huge interest in drafting that people had shown. The committee has remained more or less the same size due to people leaving and new people joining. While most people in the committee have drafted at least once in the past year, not many  
740 people have drafted more than that, which could be because of the large size of the committee. The size means that people do not get the opportunity to draft that often and it also lowers the sense of responsibility of individual members, as there will almost always be someone who can draft when another member does not feel like it. This could likely all be resolved by shrinking the size of the committee by asking which people *really* want to stay part of it.

## 9.18 Handyman Committee

745 The Handyman Committee was not a very active committee in the past year. This is caused by a multitude of factors, the first being the freedom given to the committee by the board responsible. As this committee is one of the more creative committees, the board responsible wanted to give the members the space that they needed to be creative. In the end, this may have caused a lack of involvement within the committee, causing several people to drop out of the committee. In the end,  
750 the Handyman Committee did not bring Proto as many projects as in the previous years, which is unfortunate. It would be a good idea for next year to stress the importance of weekly meetings and the attendance thereof.

## 9.19 Have You Tried Turning It Off And On Again committee



755 The Have You Tried Turning It Off And On Again committee has continued their work on the website  
diligently. Numerous new features have been introduced to the website, the OmNomCom and  
ProTube, both looks-wise and behind the scenes. Progress on the mobile app has also continued,  
although initial deadlines for an alpha version have been delayed. The weekly meeting day has also  
moved from Monday to Tuesday because of availability. During the year, we lost our webhosting  
760 sponsor and switched to the new cloud platform of SNT. This will cost a bit more but these costs can  
be covered comfortably.

## 9.20 Kick-In Committee

At the time of writing, the Kick-In committee is still working on organizing the Kick-In. The program  
has stayed largely the same as the previous year. A bigger focus will be put on the exposure of  
activism towards the new first-years by including the pLAN for the game night on the first night, the  
765 First Year Committee for the party afterwards on the first day and the SportCie committee for the  
games on the last day. Committees will also be highlighted on the beamer in the SmartXp during the  
game night to hopefully spark the interest of the new first-years.

## 9.21 Magazine Committee

*This committee started off promising. There were some articles being written to be posted on the  
770 website. Unfortunately there were no new members after the committee market and some of the  
older members had to leave. This meant that there are only three active members left. This is making  
posting articles more often a little hard. The committee is working hard to write some new articles,  
but acquiring new members has been proven rather difficult. Luckily, a new members has joined the  
committee after the second committee market. Hopefully this will blow some life into the committee.  
775 There will come a paper version of some of the best articles, these will be put in the Protopolis. This  
paper version will be a try out to see if we can gain more interest in the website by placing a physical  
copy in the Protopolis. This has been a discussion point last year, we still want to try it. We think that  
by giving people that wander in the Protopolis to relax with nothing much to do, they will pick up de  
magazine to look through it and get more interested in the website. Making a physical copy is an  
780 experiment to see if it will gain more interest in the website, we will not stop posting articles on the  
website. This way we hope that people that do not know about the website or do not read the  
articles, will pick up the paper version and look through them. There will also be a poster reminding  
people that they can write articles one time only. We also have a schedule for the next couple of  
months regarding the articles.*

785 After we found a new member the committee started working on new articles. Unfortunately the  
committee members were very busy and did not finish their articles yet. With another member  
leaving the committee next year, it would be a good idea find new members. If no new members can  
be found, it is recommended that in this situation the board and the remaining committee members  
will consider disbanding the committee.

790 The committee also looked into the psychical magazine. Unfortunately, it was found to expensive to  
be of a big impact. However, thinking of a new way to promote the website is a good idea. This  
should be done as soon as possible in the beginning of the year.

## 9.22 OmNomCom

795 *Nothing much has changed since last year. The members from last year stayed this year as well, which means there are enough people in this committee. Every Tuesday the new groceries come in and there is always someone to check the order and put it away. In the beginning of the year there were a lot of hamburgers and some other food that were not striped. By reminding the members of the association a big part of this has been fixed. Unfortunately, this will stay a challenge. Due to some members of Proto requesting new food, there have been some new additions such as roos vice*  
800 *and new flavors of crips. As you may have noticed, a new system for storing the drinks have been made inside the fridge so you always get the coldest drink.*

After discussing with the Have You Tried Turning It Off And On Again committee the OmNomCom bought a new screen. This was a good step to take since the new one works very well. More information on the payment can be found in the yearly financial report. This year also marked the  
805 return of the OmNomCom sweaters. The design stayed the same and some were sold.

Since some of the current members of the committee will be leaving next year, a new member was acquired. This member has already seen how everything works. But since a big part of the committee next year consists of board members, it would be wise to look for some new members.

810 In comparison to last year the amount of profit that was made has gone down. A big part of this change was due to the fact that in the beginning of the year a lot of food was not paid for by the members. This is a recurring thing, but this year was worse than the previous ones.

## 9.23 P.S.C. Lee Ho

815 This year's sailing weekend had a higher attendance fee than previous years. This is because of a broken boat which forced us to look for more expensive options. Because of the higher price, there were not as many attendees as we had hoped. This resulted in a big loss which was resolved because the boats that were rented turned out to be broken so it was possible to make a deal with the person who was renting us the boats. A new rule against hard liquor was made. This turned out to work very well. It is recommended to implement this rule again next year. This year, the committee decided to bring one ERO for each evening. It turned out it was not needed until one of the EROs hit  
820 their head during the day, fortunately, there were quite some ERO on sight. In the end, the participants had a great time.

## 9.24 pLAN

825 The pLAN organized several activities this year, most in the spirit of the pLAN & Chill activity of last year: Low entry level gaming nights to entice as many people as possible to come. Included in these events were also a VR night, a nostalgia night and an event to support Serious Request. There was some miscommunication on who organized the Serious Request event in the past and it was not appropriate for the committee to simply claim its organization. It is unsure if the committee will continue to organize this activity in the future, this is up to the next board responsible to decide along with the original organizers.

## 830 9.25 Protography

The committee has worked well this year. There was a photographer at almost all the activities as well as a videographer. There were again some new members this year who got a photography introduction from the chairwoman and the vice chairman. This helped with keeping the quality of the photos high. It is advised to organise the committee the same next year.

835 The videography is also working well. People find it very nice to see videos of the different activities. It would be better to get some new members for the videography since most of the videos were made by the same people. It may be a good idea to put the videography and Protography separate at the committee market so that people know faster that this is also an option. The videos have also been added on the proto website. It is very easy to add new videos via youtube.

## 840 9.26 Prototrip

*This is one of the newest committees. They were formed in September with some enthusiastic first, second and third years. The participants are able to choose what activities they want to join and if they wanted to eat together with the committee and the other participants. A review sessions has been held with the committee after the trip. A more detailed review will be handed down to the*

845 *next committee so that they can start in the best way. The committee itself had some problems working together in the beginning which was resolved through talking with each other.*

*The overall experience of the trip was very positive. The scavenger hunt on the first day went very smoothly. All of the teams arrived on time at the location and there were no emergencies. The hostel that was used was also very good. The hitchhiking to Cologne also went very smoothly, we did not*

850 *need to pick any groups up because they all got to the hostel in time. Most of the people liked it very much, but some had to wait a long while for a lift but got one in the end. We ate at a restaurant with everyone, but there were not enough different meals for the people that had different needs. The free day on Monday was also appreciated. The beer tour was fun but next time it should be done earlier so that people know at what places they can go to eat instead of finding out on the last day.*

## 855 9.27 SportCie

The committee has worked well the past year. A lot of activities were organized the past year. Next to the big activities such as the Batavierenrace and the StAf tournament some smaller ones such as the spring games were held. The committee worked well together, with a lot of new members joining. Most of the members will stay next year as well, but there will be looked into getting some

860 new members so that their is still a flow of new people.

Overall the Batavierenrace went relatively smoothly. All the things were fixed beforehand. All though there was some miscommunication about the what to do at the ending of the race. The committee thinks it is best to make a more detailed list and schedule, so that nothing gets forgotten.

The StAf went not to smoothly this year. The communication between the committee and the

865 participants did not went very well. The committee was late in letting the participants know if games would continue or not. That is why the committee recommends to get a backup responsible for the

StAf. This helps in making sure that everybody knows everything on time. Next to that, it would be wise to organize some kind of training before the StAf begins next year. This will help the team in getting to know each other and how they play.

## 870 **9.28 Symposium Committee**

This year, the committee has been working hard on organizing a fun symposium which will take place on October 3rd. There will be some very cool companies present. The change of board responsible seems to be going as planned. Tickets can be bought via the Proto website.

## **9.29 TIPCie**

875 A new concept entirely, the TIPCie was a bit of a wait-and-see to find out if this concept would work better than the PilsCie. The TIPCie has been a lot more kind on Proto financially, which is a big plus. One thing that did not start out well was communication within the committee, but this has steadily improved throughout the year. Attendance to meetings was very high and everyone always provided plenty of input during each meeting. During drinks, there have not been many occurrences of there  
880 not being enough drafters. However, attendance to the drinks by Proto members has been relatively low. There will be looked at ways to improve this in the upcoming year. All in all, it can be said that next year, the committee will be continued in its current form, except for the fact that a treasurer will be added to the committee in order to more equally divide workload. What has changed is the amount of people present at drinks. A shift in ambience during drinks is something that will be  
885 looked into next year.

890

# 10 Appendix

## A - Activity distribution

Colours	Categories
	ProtoDay
	Education
	Drinks
	Association
	Food
	Activity
	Other
	Trips
	EEMCS activity

Date	Activity	Category	Organizing committee
<b>September</b>			
5-9-2017	welcome back drink	drinks	board 7.0
6-9-2017	GMM	association	board 7.0
13-9-2017	board game night	protoDay	board 7.0
15-9-2017	FriAD	drinks	TIPCie
18-9-2017	committee market	association	board 7.0
19-9-2017	hamburger activity	food	OmNomCom
19-9-2017	constitution drink	drinks/association	board 6.0
20-9-2017	movienight	protoDay	board 7.0
21-9-2017	skittle like when you were little	activity	Entropy
25-9-2017	lasertag	activity	ACE

26-9-2017	photoshop workshop	activity	GraphiCie
27-9-2017	proto and chill	protoDay	board 7.0
<b>October</b>			
10-2-2017	drafting course	drinks	TIPCie
10-4-2017	movienight	protoDay	board 7.0
10-6-2017	bachelor graduation	EEMCS activity	external
10-11-2017	GMM	association	board 7.0
10-12-2017	HABHAK	food	FishCie
18-10-2017	pubquiz	EEMCS activity	board 7.0
19-10-2017	lunchlecture	other	board 7.0
20-10-2017	camp	trips	Camp Committee
23-10-2017	MoAD	drinks	TIPCie
23-10-2017	studynight	education	EducaCie
25-10-2017	protoD&D	activity	other
25-10-2017	studynight	education	EducaCie
26-10-2017	frightnight	activity	multiple committees
27-10-2017	hamburger afternoon	food	OmNomCom
27-10-1027	FriAD	drinks	TIPCie
30-10-2017	MoAD theme	drinks	TIPCie
<b>November</b>			
1-11-2017	movienight	protoday	board 7.0
2-11-2017	guest lecture	other	board 7.0

6-11-2017	moAD	drinks	TIPCie
6-11-2017	studynight	education	EducaCie
8-11-2017	movienight	protoDay	board 7.0
15-11-2017	Bounz	activity	SportCie
15-11-2017	proto and chill	protoDay	board 7.0
16-11-2017	HABHAK	food	FishCie
20-11-2017	MoAD	drinks	TIPCie
21-11-2017	party	other	board 7.0
22-11-2017	game night	protoDay	board 7.0
24-11-2017	hamburger afternoon	food	OmNomCom
24-11-2017	FriAD	drinks	TIPCie
27-11-2017	studynight	education	EducaCie
29-11-2017	oktoberfest	EEMCS activity/drinks	other
<b>December</b>			
4-12-2017	lecture I-Tech	education	board 7.0
4-12-2017	MoAD theme	drinks	TIPCie
6-12-2017	serious request	activity	pLAN
11-12-2017	decorating christmas	activity	board 7.0
12-12-2017	studynight	education	EducaCie
13-12-2017	movienight	protoDay	board 7.0
14-12-2017	HABHAK	food	FishCie
14-12-2017	christmas dinner	food/activity	Culture Committee/ Entropy

18-12-2017	Ice skating	activity/sports	SportCie
20-12-2017	christmas drink	drinks	TIPCie
<b>January</b>			
8-1-2018	new years drink	EEMCS activity/drinks	board 7.0
9-1-2018	studynight	education	EducaCie
9-1-2018	studynight	education	EducaCie
1-10-2018	New years dive	activity/sports	FishCie
11-1-2018	LED Drink	EEMCS activity/drinks	board 7.0
15-1-2018	EEMCS activity	EEMCS activity	board 7.0
16-1-2018	lunch lecture	other	board 7.0
16-1-2018	lasercut workshop	activity	board 7.0
17-1-2018	studynight	education	EducaCie
17-1-2018	studynight	education	EducaCie
19-1-2018	FriAD	drinks	TIPCie
22-1-2018	studynight	education	EducaCie
24-1-2018	soldering workshop	EEMCS activity	board 7.0
29-1-2018	MoAD	drinks	TIPCie
29-1-2018	studynight	education	EducaCie
30-1-2018	coffee tasting	activity	board 7.0
<b>February</b>			
2-2-2018	FriAD	drinks	TIPCie



5-2-2018	board intest lunch	association	board 7.0
5-2-2018	Vissa	drinks	FishCie
6-2-2018	bowling	activity/sports	SportCie
8-2-2018	HABHAK	food	FishCie
8-2-2018	glow in the bar	Other	First Year Committee
12-2-2018	midwinter bbq	activity/food	ACE
14-2-2018	valentine roses	activity	Entropy
14-2-2018	committee market	association	board 7.0
15-2-2018	DIES theme announcement	drinks	multiple committee
19-2-2018	Sailing theme announcement	drinks	multiple committee
19-2-2018	gala pre-event	activity	Gala Committee
19-2-2018	MoAD drinking games	drinks	multiple committee
19-2-2018	gala pre-event	drinks	Gala Committee
21-2-2018	grolsch brewery tour	activity	First Year Committee
21-2-2018	board game night	protoday	board 7.0
22-2-2018	gala pre-event	activity	Gala Committee
24-2-0208	Prototrip	trips	ProtoTrip Committee
<b>March</b>			
5-3-2018	EEMCS carnaval	EEMCS activity/drinks	muliple committees
7-3-2018	GMM	association	board 7.0
8-3-2018	HABHAK	food	FishCie
8-3-2018	gala	activity	Gala Committee
9-3-2018	hamburger afternoon	food	OmNomCom

9-3-2018	FriAD	drinks	TIPCie
12-3-2018	MoAD	drinks	TIPCie
13-3-2018	studynight	education	EducaCie
14-3-2018	handheld	activity	DIYCie
16-3-2018	St. patricksday	EEMCS activity/drinks	board 7.0
19-3-2018	EEMCS location announcement	EEMCS activity/drinks	EEMCS-trip Committee
20-3-2018	Nostalgia night	activity	pLAN
21-3-2018	foam model photoshoot	activity	Protography
26-3-2018	MoAD theme	drinks	TIPCie
28-3-2018	easter egg hunt	activity	Culture Committee
28-3-2018	board game night	protoDay	board 7.0
29-3-2018	HABHAK	food	FishCie
29-3-2018	murder dinner	activity	ACE
<b>April</b>			
3-4-2018	studynight	education	EducaCie
4-4-2018	DIES activity	activity	DIES
5-4-2018	DIES activity	activity	DIES
9-4-2018	DIES activity	activity/drinks	DIES
11-4-2018	DIES activity	activity	DIES
11-4-2018	GMM	association	board 7.0
12-4-2018	DIES activity	activity	DIES
13-4-2018	FriAD	drinks	TIPCie

16-4-2018	Open study night	education	EducaCie
18-4-2018	YER Workshop	activity	Acqisition
19-4-2018	DIES activity	activity/drinks	DIES
19-4-2018	DIES activity	activity	DIES
20-4-2018	DIES activity	activity/drinks	DIES
20-4-2018	Batavieren race	activity	SportCie
23-4-2018	Schrala activity	activity/drinks	Entropy
23-4-2018	StAf game	activity	Sportcie
24-3-2018	pLan VR night	activity	pLan
25-4-2018	Dodgball vs scintilla	EEMCS activity	board 7.0
25-4-2018	Gameshow	activity	First year
26-4-2018	HABHAK	food	FishCie
30-4-2018	Pre-Schrala dinner	food	Omnomcom
30-4-2018	Schrala	Drinks/other associations	TIPCie
<b>May</b>			
1-5-2018	StAf game	activity	SportCie
2-5-2018	onesie day	activity	First year
2-5-2018	Spring games	activity	SportCie
2-5-2018	Movie night	protoDay	Board 7.0
3-5-2018	Paintball with Astatine	activity/other association	First year
7-5-2018	MoAD theme	drinks	TIPCie
8-5-2018	I-Tech Drink	drinks	Board 7.0

8-5-2018	EEMCS Trip	Trip/EEMCS	EEMCS-trip committee
14-5-2018	MoAD theme	drinks	TIPCie
15-4-2018	Geoguessr	activity	Culture
16-5-2018	DIES activity	activity	DIES
17-5-2018	StAf game	activity	SportCie
17-5-2018	Whiskey tasting	drinks	TIPCie
19-5-2018	Bring your parents day	activity	First year
24-5-2018	HABHAK	food	FishCie
24-5-2018	Elfbierentocht	drinks	Board 7.0
25-5-2018	FriAD theme	drinks	TIPCie
26-5-2018	pLAN summer vibes	activity	pLAN
28-5-2018	MoAD theme	drinks/activity	Culture
29-5-2018	studynight algorithms	education	EducaCie
30-5-2018	GMM	association	Board 7.0
<b>June</b>			
4-6-2018	MoAD theme	drinks	TIPCie
6-6-2018	Proto & Chill	protoDay	Board 7.0
8-6-2018	Sailingweekend	trips	P.C. Lee Ho
11-6-2018	Cocobo	drinks	Board 7.0/TIPCie
12-6-2018	EEMCS BBQ	EEMCS activity	Candidate Board 8.0
13-6-2018	Chines food evening	food	Culture committee
14-6-2018	E3 viewing party	activity	pLAN
21-6-2018	AMA	activity	Board 7.0

21-6-2018	Study night Statistics	education	EducaCie
22-6-2018	Hamburger afternoon	food	Omnomcom
22-6-2018	KICK' EM mentor drink	drinks/activity	EEMCS Master committee
28-6-2018	HABHAK	food	FishCie
29-6-2018	Mod 8 drink	drinks	TIPCie
<b>July</b>			
3-7-2018	End of year Picnic	food	Board 7.0
4-7-2018	Movie Night	protoDay	Board 7.0

895

## B - Studynight overview

date	subject	sign in	attendees
10/23/2017	Programming year 1	27	35
10/25/2017	Sign off Smart Tech	nvt	15
11/27/2017	Sketching	10	10
12/12/2017	IMM and Sounds & Circuits	24	30
1/9/2018	Programming year 1	11	15
1/9/2018	AI	15	15
1/17/2018	Sound&Circuits	9	10
1/17/2018	Statistics year 2	4	6
1/22/2018	Programming year 2	6	15
1/29/2018	Open studynight	nvt	7
3/13/2018	PS&DB and IMM2	29	40
4/3/2018	IMM2	8	14
4/16/2018	Open studynight	nvt	nvt
5/29/2018	Studynight algorithms	12	15
<b>totaal</b>		155	227
<b>gemiddeld</b>		11,1	16,2
<b>gemiddeld zonder nvt</b>		15,5	18,9